
Department of Pathology
Welcome New Hires

Emily Rosenzweig, MD 

Emily graduated from the University of Vermont College of 
Medicine and completed a pathology student fellowship, AP 
training and GYN fellowship at Stanford Health Care. She 
stayed on at Stanford for a year as a clinical instructor, then re-
entered the match and spent a year in Fresno, California as an 
intern in OB/GYN at UCSF-Fresno. ​She delivered many babies 
and loved OB/GYN, but after having her own baby, she made the 
decision to transition back to pathology and to move to Boston to 
be closer to family. She lives in Jamaica Plain with her husband 
Andrew and their 6-month-old, Homer.​ Emily is passionate about 
obstetric pathology and education and is excited to be back in 
New England.
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Awards, Honors, and New Roles

We are delighted to announce the appointment of Vikram 
Deshpande, MD, as Vice Chair of Anatomic Pathology 
Faculty Development & Academic Affairs.

We are delighted to announce the appointment of Michiya 
Nishino, MD, PhD as Vice Chair of Anatomic Pathology 
Operations and Quality.

We are delighted to announce the appointment of Yaileen 
Guzmán-Arocho, MD, as Associate Program Director for 
the BIDMC Cytopathology Fellowship.​​ As a graduate of both 
our residency and cytopathology fellowship programs, Dr. 
Guzman-Arocho brings a deep understanding of our 
Cytopathology Division and training environment, as well as a 
strong commitment to education. We are excited to have her 
step into this new leadership role to help shape the next 
generation of cytopathologists.​
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Liza Quintana, MD, was appointed interim Director of 
Breast Pathology and will join the Breast Care Executive 
Committee

Matt Rosenbaum, MD, was appointed Medical Director,
BIDMC Pathology Laboratory Information Systems

Steven Tahan, MD, was appointed CLIA Director of 
Needham Cancer Center Moh's Laboratory.
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Carmelo Nucera, MD, PhD, received notice that his DOD 
Impact Award entitled “Targeting Specific lncRNAs in 
Novel Combined Therapies to Modulate the TSP1-
Dependent Immune Microenvironment Vulnerabilities in 
Advanced Thyroid Cancer” will be funded. ​In response to 
the Impact Award Program Announcement, the DOD 
received 315 pre-applications and invited 180 of these to 
submit a full application. The DOD received 148 compliant 
applications and recommended funding 12.​

Awards, Honors, and New Roles

Hiro Inuzuka, Ph.D, has received a Notice of Award for his 
new NCI R01 entitled "Targeting the SKP2 Axis for Anti-
melanoma Therapy"​.

Through competitive application, Osman Yilmaz, MD, has 
been awarded the 2025 Eleanor and Miles Shore Award for 
project entitled: Exploring Venous Invasion in Colorectal 
Cancer Through Spatial Transcriptomics: Molecular 
Signatures and Metastatic Pathways​.

Dr. Yilmaz was also selected to be a member of the 
Publications Committee for the USCAP (3-year term).
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